
 
 
 
 

THE NOTTINGHAMSHIRE COUNTY COUNCIL  
(CLIFF ROAD, CARLTON)  

(NO STOPPING ON ENTRANCE CLEARWAYS)  
TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER 2025 (7280) 

 
STATEMENT OF REASONS 

 
Via East Midlands Ltd is working on behalf of Nottinghamshire County Council to 
deliver highway services in Nottinghamshire. Concerns have been raised about 
inconsiderate and obstructive parking on Cliff Road, Carlton across the gates of 
Parkdale Primary School. 
 
To address this issue ‘No Stopping on Entrance Clearway Marking’ (School Keep 
Clear) Mon – Fri 8am – 9.30am and 3 pm - 4.30pm have been introduced, which will 
make it easier and safer for access and egress to and from the school for children 
and staff members, as shown on drawing H/CLW/4760/01.  
 
 


